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With enough interest there will 

be a Crèche available in the 

Lesser hall   
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Community Members  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Shire of Tammin is seeking interested persons to complete a Fire Control 
Officers course The training will give people the skills to follow procedures 
and management of bush fires within the Tammin shire.  Currently we only 

have 2 trained people within the shire. 

The training is for  1 day only, and to be held locally at Kellerberrin or        
Tammin. 

Date to be advised, considered dates  Wednesday 31st July or Friday 2nd   
August 2019. 

 If you are interested , please contact Haydn Dixon on 0429045205 or           
via email   

carolyn.haydn@bigpond.com  
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Who is eligible for KidSport? 

All Western Australian children aged 5 to 18 with a valid Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession 

Card are eligible for KidSport. Find your nearest club through Find a KidSport Club. 

How does KidSport work? 

You can apply for KidSport online or by using a hard copy application form. 

KidSport applications are assessed by the local government in which the child resides or by the     

KidSport team at the department. If an application is approved, the KidSport team will email you a 

voucher code (unique to the child). The code needs to be provided to the club when registering so 

that the approved amount can be deducted from the registration or membership fees. 

All voucher codes will expire in 90 days.  

Recent changes to KidSport 

1. As of 1 January 2018, the total funding available per child in a calendar year is $150. 

2. All clubs will have to meet the KidSport club eligibility criteria by 30 November 2018. 

3. There is now a 90 day expiry on KidSport vouchers. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dsr.wa.gov.au%2Fportal%2Fkidsport-club-search&data=02%7C01%7CDianne.Groves%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7C93f72c14bae34eb4096608d70991de56%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C1%7C0%7C6369883944156348
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dsr.wa.gov.au%2Ffunding%2Findividuals%2Fkidsport%2Fapply-for-kidsport&data=02%7C01%7CDianne.Groves%40dlgsc.wa.gov.au%7C93f72c14bae34eb4096608d70991de56%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C
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Would you like to represent your community and become a Councillor of Tammin?  
 
If you're unsure if the role is for you, please visit our website for more information.  
https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/news/2019-local-government-ordinary-election/109 
 
Key Dates 

 Close of roll: 5.00pm Friday 30 August 2019  

 Nominations Open Thursday 5 September 2019  

 (Nomination period is open for 8 days)  

 Nominations Close: 4.00pm 12 September 2019  

 Election Day: Saturday 19 October 2019 

 
https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/news/2019-local-government-ordinary-election/109 
 
 

https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/news/2019-local-government-ordinary-election/109
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Shire Rates  

 

The Shire Rates have now been levied for the 2019/20 financial year.  

 

The instalment due dates are as follows; 

 

1st instalment/full payment                09/09/2019 

2nd instalment                                   11/11/2019 

3rd instalment                                    13/01/2020 

4th instalment                                    16/03/2020 

 

 

To be eligible for a Rate Incentive Prize, please ensure that all Rates 
and Charges are paid by the 9th  September 2019. 

 

The Shire of Tammin’s new fees and charges for 2019/2020 have 
now been adopted and can be  view via our website                   
https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/ 

We would like to advise there has been a change to Credit and Debit 
transaction charges, the Shire no longer has  fees for EFT          
transactions.  
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 

Drum Muster is now available at 

the Tammin Refuse Site 
The Shire of Tammin   

will be promoting  

Tammin  

businesses each month  

Thursday & Saturday 

Tammin Refuse Site   

9 9637 0300 

Follow us on 

Shire  of Tammin  
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BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO        Hayden Dixon   

 

Deputy BFCO’s    Shayne Mackin  

          

        Tim York    

9045 2054 

0429045205 

9638 1027 

0428381027 

9637 1134 

0427737113 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are now available  

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm 
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Our cute killers: Cats are killing more than 1.5 billion native animals per year in Australia 

 

 

Pet and feral cats together are killing over two billion reptiles, birds and mammals per year in Australia, 

and most of these animals are natives, according to a new book written by three of Australia’s leading  

environmental scientists. 
The book, Cats in Australia: Companion and killer, compiles key findings from hundreds of studies and 
management experience about cats across Australia.  

With feral cats now a declared species in WA under the BAM Act we are looking forward to landholders 
having more options to control this damaging species on their land. 

This new Declaration only relates to feral cats, and differentiates between feral, stray and domestic. 

Wheatbelt NRM has been tackling the issue of feral cats for some years. 

Over 180 feral cats were removed as part of our work with the community to protect populations of the 
Black flanked rock wallaby in the central Wheatbelt and one landholder last year caught a feral cat that 
weighed over 13kgs. 

https://www.publish.csiro.au/book/7784/
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Works and Services Crew has been busy with road 
works in the month of July. The focus has been on 
clearing culverts to facilitate the drainage within the 
road reserve.  

The maintenance grading programme has             
commenced as we now have moisture in the ground 
and will keep going for the next couple months.  

Currently the clay base of the cricket pitch is getting 
replaced by the cricket club at the oval. 

Works and Services have started to spray the verges 
for weeds as they have now germinated.  

Regular maintenance of the streets within the town 
precinct is ongoing.  

Works and services are looking for some existing or 
potential gravel pits, this gravel would be used within a 
radius of 10km of pit to improve conditions of existing 
unsealed roads.  

 

If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

please contact Fabian via email on  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

Works & Services - July 2019 
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance    Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Community Development Officer  Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Davidson rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Thursdays & Fridays only) 

Community Emergency                            Simon Bell               simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

